
From: Ackerman, Jeffrey A - DNR 
Sent: Wednesday, December 22, 2021 1:54 PM 
To: Hatfield, Chris; Cal Lemmenes (cklemmenes@gmail.com) 
Subject: Care'n Cleaners - ready to close, final steps 
 
Hi Chris and Cal, 
 
The closure committee reviewed the case and agreed it can close. A few items remain. 
 
You will need to abandon the monitoring wells and confirm there is no project-related waste on site. Let 
me know if you need a DERF cost approval for this. 
 
We will require revisions to the closure request. Our QC staff are reviewing it, and I will let you know the 
results later. 
 
Regards, Jeff 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Jeff Ackerman, P.G. 

Hydrogeologist – Bureau for Remediation and Redevelopment/Environmental Management Division  
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
3911 Fish Hatchery Road, Fitchburg, WI 53711 
Cell phone: 608-219-2302 
jeff.ackerman@wisconsin.gov 
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